STANDARDS COMMITTEE
THURSDAY 30 JULY 2009 AT 10.00 AM
PRESENT:
Councillors Boaden (as a substitute for Councillor Mrs Glendinning), Devlin, Farmer (P), McDevitt, Mrs Riddle and Stevenson
ALSO PRESENT:
Councillor B Dodd, Councillor W Little 


(Parish Council Representatives)


Mr A Fraser and The Reverend J Libby


(Independent Members)

ST.1/09
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Consideration was given to the appointment of Chairman of the Committee.  It was noted that it was a requirement that the person holding the position of Chair should be an Independent Member.

As consideration was to be given at the meeting to the appointment of an Independent Member, it was agreed that the appointment of Chairman of the Committee should be made in respect of today’s meeting with the appointment of Chair for the remainder of the municipal year being dealt with at a future meeting of the Committee when the position of Independent Member had been filled.
RESOLVED – That Mr A Fraser be appointed as Chairman of the Standards Committee for the current meeting and that consideration be given at a future meeting to the appointment of Chair for the remainder of the municipal year.

ST.2/09
APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED – That consideration of the appointment of an Independent Member as Vice Chairman of the Standards Committee be dealt with at a future meeting of the Committee.

ST.3/09
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
An apology for absence was received from Councillor Mrs Glendinning.
ST.4/09
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
ST.5/09
PUBLIC AND PRESS
RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Public and Press be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in the Paragraph Number of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.  

ST.6/09
RECRUITMENT OF INDEPENDENT MEMBER OF THE



STANDARDS COMMITTEE

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services reported (LDS.66/09) on the Recruitment of an Independent Member of the Standards Committee.  He informed Members that the current term of office of an Independent Member of the Standards Committee was due to come to an end in September 2009 and it was therefore necessary to consider the appointment of an Independent Member in order to ensure that the Committee remained at full strength.  The Director reminded Members that the Committee had previously agreed a procedure to be followed and an application pack to assist in the process of making appointments.  The Director advised Members of the arrangements which had been made to advertise the vacancy and circulated a copy of the applications received together with the references which had been taken up in respect of the applicants.

The Committee then interviewed the candidates.

The Committee also gave consideration to the guidance from the Standards Board for England with regard to the term of office in respect of the current and future appointments of Independent Members to serve on the Standards Committee.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the City Council be recommended to agree to the appointment of Dr Peter Tiplady as an Independent Member of the City Council’s Standards Committee for a four year term as from 18 September 2009.

(The meeting ended at 11.06 am)
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